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Eythorne Elvington CP School 

Break The Rule Day 
 

Thank you for all of the donations as part of last Tuesday’s PTA Break The Rule Day.  

Overall we managed to raise over £300 in total which is a great amount. 
 

School Values Wristbands 
 

Thanks to the school PTA, we now have wristbands displaying our five core school values.  

These will be given to pupils as a reward for them consistently showing these values as 

ambassadors of the school.  Well done to those who have already received one and I look 

forward to seeing many more children wearing them as part of their school uniform. 
 

New School Railings 
 

As you have probably noticed, we finally this week have managed to have the work done on 

the school site to install new railings and gates on both playgrounds.  Both of these gates will 

be locked between the hours of 9am and 3pm during a school day.  All visitors should report 

to the school office as normal. 
 

School Car Park 
 

We ask that unless already arranged with the school, that parents do not park their cars in the 

school grounds at any time.  We have a small car park that does not meet the needs for the 

staff cars across the three workplaces on our school site – Eythorne Elvington School, Tots 

Nursery and Children’s Centre.  Particularly, during the morning we need all spaces available 

so that staff can get parked and get into school to get on with their work.  Thank you for your 

understanding in this matter.  If you need to discuss this further with myself, please contact 

the school office. 
 

Road Safety 
 

Next Wednesday (4th May) each class will be taking part in a Road Safety workshop 

throughout the school day.  This will teach the children how to be safe near roads and may be 

something you wish to discuss further with your children on Wednesday evening. 
 

Key Stage 2 SATS 
 

In the week commencing Monday 9th May, pupils in Year 6 will take part in their end of Key 

Stage assessments.  These tests will be each morning from Monday through to Thursday.  We 

have invited all Year 6 pupils to breakfast club during this week free of charge – if you have 

not yet returned this slip, please can you do so ASAP or contact the office for a copy. 

 
 

 

School Year 2021/2022 

 
 

Term 5 
 

19th April – 27th May 

 

School Holiday 
 

30th May – 3rd June 

 

 

Term 6 
 

7th June – 21st July 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
 

Year 5 – Secondary/Residential Meeting 

– 5th May 

Year 6 Sats – 9th – 12th May 

Year 6 Residential Meeting – 12th May 

Queens Jubilee Picnic – 27th May 

Year 6 Residential – 24th – 27th June 

Staff Development day – 6th June 

Summer Fayre – 8th July 
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Football Fixtures 

 

 

Watch this space for up and 

coming fixtures 
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Secondary School Applications 
 

At 5pm on Thursday (5th May) parents with children in Year 5 have been invited to a meeting with 

myself where I will be informing you as to key dates and processes around applying for your child’s 

secondary school place later on this year.  This meeting will also explain how the Kent Test system 

works and dates for this. 

 

PGL Residential Trip (September 2022) 
 

At the above mentioned meeting on Thursday, I will also be sharing with parents who have children 

in Year 5 as to our plans for the PGL Residential Trip when they are in year 6.  A letter has already 

gone home explaining how this trip has been moved forwards to the start of the next academic year 

and so will take place over the weekend of 23rd – 26th September 2022.  

  

Y6 Residential Trip (June 2022) 
 

The PGL Residential Trip for our current Year Six children is fast approaching and we are 

expecting to receive our full timetable of activities next week.  At 5:30pm on Thursday 12th May, I 

will be holding a meeting for all parents with children taking part in this trip.  I would also 

encourage your children to come along with you so that they can ask any questions they may have.  

The meeting will explain how exactly the weekend will look and give as much information to you 

as possible. 

 

Termly Overview 
 

Attached with this newsletter is the Termly Overview for Term 5 for Years One to Six.  Parents 

with children in Discovery class have already received this from Mrs Spurgeon. 

 

A reminder that this weekend is slightly longer than normal and we will begin next week on 

Tuesday 3rd May.  I hope that you all get to enjoy the extra day’s break and here’s hoping for some 

decent weather. 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
 

Discovery 

Chance – for wearing his CAPE to achieve success with all of his learning this week. 

Macie-Rae – for working incredibly hard with her Maths and Reading. 

 

Atlantis 

Ralph – A great attitude all week. 

 

Voyager 

Isabelle – for always trying her best. 

Matilda – for trying hard in phonics. 

 

Columbia 

Elsie – for persevering with her Maths work this week. 

Iyla – for succeeding in her fraction work this week. 

 

Challenger 

Logan – for his attitude and effort with his maths work this week. 

Tia – for being an excellent role model and referee during our Thursday PE sessions. 
 
 

Endeavour 
Lily-May – for a well written letter to Ernest Shackelton.  Well done! 

Lacey – for showing kindness, thinking of others and including her peers in activities.  Well done! 
 
 

Neil Garvey 

Headteacher 

 T: 01304 830376        E: office@eythorne-elvington.kent.sch.uk         W: www.eythorne-elvington.kent.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Fayre – 8th July 

 


